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3 September 2020 

            Creativity  Engagement  Excellence 
  

From the Principal’s desk… 

Here we are in Week 7, hasn’t the 
term gone quickly! We are starting 
to get some of the warmer 
weather, and it is important to 
remember to be sun safe – wear a 
hat and put on some sunscreen. 

Mrs Smeets, Mrs Grabovac and I 
had a fun morning yesterday 
morning organising and selling 
Father’s Day gifts. Students were 
able to purchase some nice things, 
courtesy of the P&C who provided 
the items for sale.  

There has been an update to the 
COVID protocols. Students who 
have even mild cold or flu 
symptoms will be sent home for a 
test as usual. Parents who do not 
wish to have their child tested must 
keep the child home for 10 days, 
the last three of which must be 

symptom free before the child 
returns to school. All other 
guidelines remain the same. 

Last week was SAS Staff 
Recognition Week, where we say 
thank you to our office staff and our 
SLSOs for the amazing work they 
do in supporting our school 
community. We have an amazing 
crew here at Hannans Road and I 
thank them all for their work and 
support, often going above and 
beyond for our students, staff and 
parents. 

And to all of our dads, carers, 
uncles and grandads, have a 
wonderful day on Sunday. 

Have a great week. 

Cheryl Butler 

 

 

 

 

K/1B explore technology 
as a tool for learning. 

Coming up at 
Hannans Road: 

 

 

Tuesday 22 
September 

Year 3 check in 
assessments 

 

Wednesday 23 
September 

Year 3 check in 
assessments 

 

Friday 25 September 

Last day of Term 3 

 

Monday 12 October 

First day Term 4 



 
 

  

 Reports 

Our reports went home last week. 
Please remember these are 
semester one reports only and do 
not include work completed this 
term. If you would like to speak with 
your child’s teacher, and have not 
already done so, please contact 
them to make an appointment.  

Check In Assessments 

Check in assessments for our    
Year 3 students will take place later 
this term. Year 5 have already 
completed these. These do not 
replace NAPLAN, which was not 
held this year. The assessments are 
in reading and in mathematics, and 
are a chance for teachers to check 
in on where students are in their 
learning.  

Kindergarten 2021 

Have someone starting Kindergarten 
in 2021, or know anyone starting 
Kindergarten next year? Enrolments 
are open, so contact the school or 
get your enrolment forms in so that 
we can start planning for an exciting 
2021.   

 

Dance Group Update 

Our 3-6 Dance Group started 
rehearsals again this week. We 
have a COVID safe plan in place 
that includes distancing, hygiene 
protocols and using their own 
water bottles. Even though social 
distancing rules don’t apply to our 
students under the Department of 
Education guidelines, we always 
do our best to ere on the side of 
caution. Please contact the school 
if you have any concerns. We are 
hoping to get our K-2 dancers 
back soon also. 

Arrival and Departure 

As you know, with COVID we are 
doing our best to support parents 
in social distancing when 
dropping off and picking up 
students. This will continue at 
least until the end of Term 3 and 
possibly into Term 4. A reminder 
that the gate opens at 9:00am, 
students are unsupervised 
outside of the school if they arrive 
earlier. Thank you to all of our 
parents and students who are 
supporting us in this, by arriving 
from 9:00am. 

K/1R just chillin’ after 
some rigorous 
learning 

Hannans Road 
Public School      
Key Messages 

 

Right place, right 
time. 

I’m where I need to 
be when I need to 
be there. 

 

Respect for self, 
others and place 

I make sure my  
actions keep 
myself, others and 
our school safe. 

 

Keep it small 

I stay calm and try 
and solve any 
problems. If I can’t I 
see a teacher. 

 

My choices affect 
others 

I think about my 
choices before I 
make them. I make 
choices that ensure 
others are safe, 
happy and learning. 



 
What’s been happening at Hannans Road? 

 

Hannans Road 
Public School      
Values 

 

Anything is 
possible 

I don’t give up, I 
keep trying to get 
the best result. 

 

The relentless 
pursuit of growth 

I keep working to 
improve my 
learning. 

 

Connect and 
collaborate 

We work with 
together to share 
ideas and get the 
best result. 

 

Take care, take 
risks 

Even if I’m not sure, 
I have a go. I learn 
from  and am better 
because I make 
mistakes. 

 

 

 

We’ve been stargazing to 
build our ideas for writing 

We’ve been using our 
knowledge of maths to 
create environmental images 

We’ve been questioning to 
deepen our understanding of 
perspectives 

And happy Father’s Day to everyone 
who is celebrating this weekend. 
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